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Editor’s Notes

Message from the County Chair

Please be aware that from this
month the County Newsletter

will be issued every two
months.  Anything which

comes up which branches
need to be aware of will be
published on the County

website - Latest Information
page.  Suggest you bookmark
the site and visit at least once

a month - the link is at the
bottom of this page.

For some time now, County has been encouraging all branches to conform to GDPR 
requirements by getting branch officers to utilise RBL.Community accounts for email 
and the storage of all branch communications.  Most branches do have rbl.community

accounts but some have still not arranged the minimum (Chair, Secretary and Treasurer)
despite reminders in these Newsletters and as outlined in the County Communications

Strategy issued in July 2024. 

The other aspect of using RBL IT systems is the storage of branch communications which is
only happening in a handful of branches.

Furthermore, Branch Management training courses have been arranged on a monthly basis
since December 2024 which are mandatory for all new Branch officers and highly

recommended for Committee members.  Unfortunately, takeup by County branches has been
minimal, so much so that many courses have been cancelled or taken up by branches from

outside the County.

All branches are now asked to ensure that these areas of branch administration are fully
reviewed at their next Branch Committee meeting and action taken to rectify in relation to

rbl.community accounts, branch storage and training.

Please see the updated list of courses in this Newsletter and guidance on our County website
or contact the County Training Officer (CTO).

https://counties.britishlegion.org.uk/counties/northamptonshire/
mailto:Northamptonshire.Secretary@rbl.community


Training takes place at the Army Reserve Forces Centre 
Drill Hall, Clare Street, Northampton from 

19.00 to 20.30hrs.  Any queries please  contact the 
County Parade Marshal

Northamptonshire.ViceChairman@rbl.community

TRAINING NEWS

Any queries about branch training please contact
Northamptonshire.CTO@rbl.community 

Anyone interested in being a Standard Bearer or Parade Marshal, please come along to
one of our sessions.

Standard Bearer Training

Training will take place on the following dates:

All RBL training (except for Standard Bearers) is available  on the Discover Portal which
everyone can register on and then book those courses which are mandatory or they

wish to do.  Some are on-line only whilst others might need you to attend face-to-face.

The following are currently available:

Safeguarding Adults (mandatory for all BCS staff)
Date Protection (mandatory for all County and Branch Officers)
Branch Management (mandatory for all new branch officers)
County Management (mandatory for all County officers)
County Training Officer
County Recruiting Officer
Branch Recruiting Advisor
Branch Treasurer (mandatory for all new treasurers)
LOMAS (recommended for all new users)
Independant Examiner (mandatory prior to registration with MEO)
Secretaries Course (Branch and County)
Branch Community Support (BCS) - New Supporter (mandatory)
BCS Coordinator (mandatory for all Coordinators)
BCS Refresher (to be completed every two years by all BCS staff)
Informal Resolution
Outlook Navigation
Membership Administration Portal (MAP) Logging In

For further details including Course Prospectus, guidance on how to register and book on
Discover, please visit the Training for Branches page of our website at

https://counties.britishlegion.org.uk/counties/northamptonshire/training-for-branches/

The next Branch Management (Parts 2 and 3)  sessions for Northamptonshire branches
will be held via MS Teams on Saturday 8th March,  12th April and 10th May 2025

Tuesday 11th March
Thursday 20th March

mailto:Northamptonshire.ParadeMarshal@rbl.community
mailto:Northamptonshire.CTO@rbl.community
https://counties.britishlegion.org.uk/counties/northamptonshire/training-for-branches/


Your County Committee

Full details of the County Committee are available on the County website.

The next County Committee meeting will take place on Wednesday 19th March 2025.

Diary Notes

Saturday 8th March 2025 - Branch Management (Parts 2 and 3) via MS Teams
(9.30am to 2.30pm).
Sunday 30th March 2025 - Registration for in-person attendees at RBL National
Conference closes.
Saturday 12th April 2025 - Branch Management (Parts 2 and 3) via MS Teams (9.30am
to 2.30pm).
Tuesday 22nd April 2025 - Registration for virtual attendees at RBL National
Conference closes.
Thursday 8th May 2025 - VE Day 80.
Saturday 10th May 2025 - Branch Management (Parts 2 and 3) via MS Teams (9.30am
to 2.30pm)
Fri to Sun 16th-18th May 2025 - RBL National Conference (Harrogate)

 If your branch is running a VE Day 80 event,
please let us know so we can publicize them in
this Newsletter, plus of course any reports and

photos after the event.

A guide to VE Day 80 event planning has been
issued by the UK Pageantmaster and should
have reached all local authorities. A copy is

available via this link:
https://ve80.com/

https://ve80.com/


RBL.Community Accounts

All county and branch officers whose role requires access to sensitive information are
required to use an RBL-issued email account when communicating on behalf of the
charity, and to use provided tools for sharing and storing this information. This is to

keep our charity, our members and our beneficiaries safe from cyber crime and
identity theft, and to comply with the law.

All qualifying county and branch officers without access to an RBL.Community email
account can now register for an account.

Registering for your account is easy. All you need to do is contact the Membership
Engagement Officer (MEO) who will get you started. Training support is available from

the County Training Officer (CTO).

Once your account is activated, in addition to using it for communicating on behalf of
RBL, you will be able to receive direct RBL communications, access important county

and/or branch information, and interact with other branch and county officials
around the UK and overseas via the RBL-exclusive social network, Viva Engage.

The following are eligible for accounts at Branch level:

Chair (mandatory)
Vice Chair

Secretary (mandatory)
Treasurer (mandatory)

Standard Bearer
Branch Community Coordinator (BCC)

Events
Mem Sec (subject to review)



County News

The Royal Anglian Regiment will be taking part in
a combined Freedom and Armed Forces Day

Parade in Kettering on  Sunday 8th June 2025.  
This is a county-wide event and all branches and

their standards are invited to attend. 
Full details have been sent to branches by email.

If you are planning to attend, please let the County
Parade Marshal know in advance via:

Northamptonshire.ViceChairman@rbl.community

RBl Branded Products and Gizzits

RBL have just released the latest version of
the Catalogue of Branded products plus a
list of free stuff which you can also order.

The Catalogue and order forms
are only available on MAP - 

Documents Library - 
Recruitment and Retention folder

mailto:Northamptonshire.ViceChairman@rbl.community

